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March 26, 2014

Mason FFA

1001 S. Barnes St. Mason, MI  48854

March 26, 2014
Dear Newly Elected Chapter Officer and Parents:
Congratulations on your most recent honor of being elected to a year of service to the Mason FFA Chapter.  This year will be an exciting year of growth for you and our chapter.  I am excited about your willingness and enthusiasm to take on the lofty responsibility to be a leader of the Mason FFA Chapter.

Our journey begins with preparation March 31st and April 1st at the Region IV Leadership Camp.  This is one of two in a series of required leadership experiences that you as a member of our team will attend.  There is no cost to you for this conference.  All costs are covered by the chapter with support of our FFA Alumni.  

We will leave at 7:15 am on March 31stth and should return near 4:00 pm on April 1st.  Please bring a calendar and your summer schedule so we can make plans for the upcoming year.  Our first responsibility will be to plan a summer chapter retreat to review our Program of Activities, chapter budget, revise our point system and begin work on our National Chapter Award Application.  
Regional Leadership Camp will be at YMCA Camp Copneconic: 10407 Fenton Road, Fenton MI 48430.  You will need to bring a sleeping bag, pillow and towel.  You will also need appropriate clothing for outdoor activities both days as well as official dress and their will be time for casual dress during the recreation after the banquet.

Before we depart for camp please have your part for the official opening and closing ceremonies memorized as we will compete in an opening and closing ceremonies contest.  Our chapter needs focus, attention to details and a commitment from individuals to meet their responsibilities.  This is your first opportunity to demonstrate your commitment!  I am excited about the potential of each of your leadership abilities.  The future success of our chapter is now in your hands!  
Please complete the attached permission slip and medical release form and return by the end of the week.

Sincerely,
Pete Barnum

Mason FFA Advisor

